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                          FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Wanjoo / welcome to the latest edition of the school 
newsletter. 

YEAR 5 ALP 

I would just like to say a massive congratulations to the Hairy 
Potatoes (Leon, Emmy, Brodie and Lyanna) on their success in 
the Australian Video Game Challenge. They have successfully 
made it through to Round 2 of the competition. We will find 
out if they have made it into the finals by the end of August. 

I would also like to acknowledge the other teams, The Cool 
Cucumbers (Ellie, Harper and Heidi) and the Cats and Caps 
(Fergus, James and Max). You have all worked so hard to try 
and complete a game to submit for the competition, however, 
just didn’t quite get them finished. I am so proud of the effort 
and teamwork that was shown and the commitment to the 
task. Fingers crossed we can try again next year. 

The tasks for these students were: 

Using the Makecode Arcade platform to create a game that 
used the theme of  2024 theme: 

This year we want you to build a game that incorporates one or 
more aspects of ‘stars’. 

The team also had to complete a PowerPoint that explained 
the game and complications or issues they had when they were 
creating it. 

The other teams also created some great games, but they just 
weren’t finished in time to submit to the competition. 

Here is a link to the game the Hairy Potatoes have created. It 
had to be all original artwork (sprites) and coding (after 
learning how to create certain coding on the 
tutorials). https://arcade.makecode.com/S85337-53661-
72096-75479 

MORNING DROP-OFF 

Our gates do not open until 8:00am. Ideally students should 
not arrive until 8:30am, however, if they do so they must be 
seated outside of their classroom, on a bench. Students are 
not permitted to play on or with any equipment before 
school. Parents are asked to support this and not allow your 

child to play prior to school starting for the day. 

READING CLUB 

The before school Reading Club runs on  Wednesday 
mornings commencing at 8:15am. Students must sign in and 
are expected to sit and read quietly. Parents are highly 
encouraged to share this experience with their children. 

NEW SCHOOL ENTRANCE SIGN 

Have you seen our new school entrance sign on Howick 
Street? The sign was 
installed this week. I would 
like to acknowledge and 
thank Garry Wright for 
doing the graphic design 
and Paul Stobart for 
supplying, printing and 
installing the sign. I think 
this provides a professional 
image at the front of our 
school for all to see. 

We will be looking towards 
adding more new signage 
within the school over time. 

PARKING AND RANGERS 

I noticed the Rangers were back this morning on Howick 
Street. I remind everyone not to park where the no stopping 
is marked and also not to park on the yellow lines. The 
Rangers are likely to issue fines for this.  

Can I also remind everyone for the safety of those coming 
and going from school, that you do not use the 
administration carpark for drop-off or pick-up, unless you 
have a displayed ACROD pass. 

2025 PLANNING 

A further reminder to let us know if your child will not be 
returning to Lathlain PS in 2025. This assists us to plan for 
classes and staffing. Current expected numbers for 2025 is 
around 680 students, which includes 100 Kindy students. 

Have a great fortnight everyone! 

Rick Walters 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS / IMPORTANT DATES 

Tue 20 August Senior Assembly Room 20 Fri 23 August  Athletics  200m & 400m Events 

Tue 20 Aug Book Week dress up Mon 26 August  P & C Meeting 

Thur 22 Aug Book Week dress up K1,K3,K5 Tue 27 August Athletics Jumps & Throws 

Thur 22 August One Big Voice Thur 29 August Athletics Faction Carnival 

Follow  us on Facebook: 

Lathlain Primary School 

http://www.lathlainps.wa.edu.au
https://arcade.makecode.com/S85337-53661-72096-75479
https://arcade.makecode.com/S85337-53661-72096-75479
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OTHER SCHOOL COMMUNITY NEWS 

Room Honour Certificate Winner 

Week 4 

Room Honour Certificate Winner 

Week 4 

3 Alia K 9 Julian D 

Liam B 

4 Freyja M 

William B 

10 Amelia Y 

Aniket P 

5 Bo B 

Adiana L 

18 Louella K 

Conor Mc 

6 Isabell C 

Aubrey S 

21 Poppy M 

Thomas L 

7 Brooklyn D 

Anand B 

22 Axel W 

Oscar W 

8 Eve R 

Finn S 

23 Mila K 

Isaac L 

Room Honour Certificate Winner 

Week 5 

Room Honour Certificate Winner 

Week 5 

1 Nathaniel H 

Daksh A 

Subreen K 

14 Makaylee D 

Harrison M 

Taleen D 

2 Aria I 

Serina W 

James K 

15 Casey H 

Ivy S 

Thinley P 

3 Summer W 

Jye O 

16 Ellie M 

Indiana F 

Violet B 

11 Paris-Raine B 

Cooper M 

Hazel S 

19 Eli W 

Juniper E 

Cooper C 

12 Xinyan Z 

Charlie M 

Alexis N 

20 Elijah M 

Samuel M 

Oscar W 

13 Kayleb K 

Charlotte M 

Yangchen T 

  



OTHER SCHOOL COMMUNITY NEWS 

Room Community Value Winner Room Community Value Winner 

3 Anamta S 9 Kieran B 

4 Amity D 10 Georgina H 

5 Kaison S 18 Griffin K 

6 Maanvitha S 21 Layla S 

7 Rory E 22 Tsion A 

8 Payton D 23 Noah S 

Room Student of the Month Room Student of the Month 

3 Jessica B 9 Samuel G 

4 Suneeta F 10 Georgia D 

5 Dallas C 18 Mason D 

6 Amos E 21 Harriet C 

7 Malakai W 22 Jordy C 

8 Ahmed A 23 Chet I 

2024 Athletics Carnival, 200m & 400m events & Jumps & Throws: 

 

Friday 23 August  200m and 400m events (Years 3-6 selected students) Lathlain Park 
Tuesday 27 August Jumps and Throws (Years 3-6 selected students) School Oval 
Thursday 29 August Athletics Carnival (Years PP – 6) Lathlain Park 
 
Details of all schedules will be sent out at the end of Week 5 via Seesaw. 
 
On Friday 23 & Thursday 29 August students will walk approximately 500m to and from Lathlain Park under supervision of staff. 
Only one consent form for each child is required to cover both days. 
Parent helpers are required for all days. If you are available and able to help on any of the days, please 
email casey.vandersluys@education.wa.edu.au. 
 
Parents are welcome to spectate but are asked to be mindful of events taking place.  
 
Please follow the link here to complete the consent form by Tuesday 20 August to allow your child to participate: 
 
Regards 
Casey Vandersluys (Physical Education) 

mailto:casey.vandersluys@education.wa.edu.au
https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/event/faction-athletics-carnival/


Are you leaving Lathlain Primary School? 

To enable us to staff the school effectively, we need to be aware of any students who are not returning to Lathlain Primary School 
in 2025.  

If your child(ren) is not returning for 2025, please complete the following exit form:  

https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/forms/students-exit-form/ 
 

Thank you. 
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Congratulations Lathlain Primary School! 

You are the winner of the “2024 Kids Marathon Biggest 
Team”. 

The announcement and trophy presentation were made 

on Sunday, 4 August  at the 2024 Kids Marathon. 

Well done to all participants! 

 

Gate Closure Times: 

Children who arrive at school prior to 8.40 am are expected to sit on the benches or verandah outside their classroom until 
classroom doors open. There is limited supervision available prior to this time. Students are not permitted to play on equip-
ment or run around the quadrangle. Please do not drop children at school before 8:15am.  
All students who arrive after 8:50am are required to be signed in and need to collect a late pass from the office.  
The school gates are locked from 8.50am – 2:45pm. During these times parents are asked to enter the school via the front 
office. All visitors are required to sign in as a visitor using the iPad. When collecting your child early please sign your child out 
and give the class teacher the orange sign out pass.  

 

End of the school day: 

All students are to be collected at 3pm. Students who are not collected at 3pm will be taken to the office and parents will be 
called. 

TheirCare and Cuddles offer before and after school care for parents who cannot make the 3pm collection.  

 

https://lathlainps.wa.edu.au/forms/students-exit-form/


CELEBRATING ROOM 10 & 18 

MY CLASSROOM RULES 

Welcome to this week’s edition of My 
Classroom Rules! Our contestants are 
from Room 10 and Room 18. They 
have been developing their culinary 
skills and have been busy creating 
outstanding recipes!  

 

Each fortnight Room 10 and Room 18 
have gone head-to-head in an epic 
cooking showdown. So far, the chil-
dren have made damper and crois-
sants. We wait in anticipation to see 
what brilliant creation they will come 
up with next.  

 

Not only do our contestants have to 
make the food, but they are also re-
quired to write a procedure detailing 
the ingredients and steps. 
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